
 
 

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR COMPENSATION PROCESS 

 

The Executive Director of Meals on Wheels North Central Texas is the principal representative 
and the person responsible for the efficient operation of the Nonprofit. Therefore, it is the desire 
of the Nonprofit to provide a fair yet reasonable and not excessive compensation for the 
Executive Director (and any other highly compensated employees and consultants). 

The annual process for determining compensation is as follows: The Nonprofit shall [either the 
full board or a human resource committee/executive committee] annually evaluate the Executive 
Director on his/her performance, and ask for his/her input on matters of performance and 
compensation. 

Board Approval. The executive committee will obtain research and information to make a 
recommendation to the full board for the compensation (salary and benefits) of the Executive 
Director (and other highly compensated employees or consultants) based on a review of 
comparability data. For example, the Executive Committee will secure data that documents 
compensation levels and benefits for similarly qualified individuals in comparable positions at 
similar organizations. This data may include the following: 

• Salary and benefit compensation studies by independent sources; 

• Documented telephone calls about similar positions at both nonprofit and for-profit 

organizations; and 

• Information obtained from the IRS Form 990 filings of similar organizations. 
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